
 
 
 

JEFFREY S. ROSELL 

DISTRICT ATTORNEY 

OFFICE OF 

THE DISTRICT ATTORNEY 
 

 

COUNTY OF SANTA CRUZ 

Santa Cruz 

701 Ocean Street, Room 200 

Santa Cruz, CA 95060 

(831) 454-2400 

dao@co.santa-cruz.ca.us 

 

Website 

http://datinternet.co.santa-cruz.ca.us/ 
 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

May 2nd, 2017 

Contact: Rob Wade (831) 454-2599

 
NO CHARGES TO BE FILED IN DEATH INVESTIGATION OF STEVEN LEE 

The Santa Cruz County District Attorney’s Office has announced that it has reviewed the evidence and 

reports submitted by the Santa Cruz Police Department regarding the homicide investigation of Kevin 

Callahan (58) in connection with the death of Steven Lee (52).  Santa Cruz Police learned of an earlier 

altercation between Callahan and Lee that occurred sometime Saturday, April 29 that included choking.  

The altercation occurred on the Main Beach near the location Lee's body was found.  Santa Cruz Police 

arrested Kevin Callahan in the early morning hours of April 30 in connection with the death of Steven 

Lee. Callahan was detained approximately 100 feet from where Lee's body was found. The investigation 

included a statement of Callahan where he admitted choking the victim.  Callahan told investigators that 

Lee was alive when he left him at the scene. During the investigation, witness accounts and evidence 

collected at the scene led investigators to believe that Lee had died as a result of the earlier altercation.  

 

After careful review of the evidence submitted by the Santa Cruz Police Department,  and autopsy findings 

provided by the Sheriff's Coroner's office, the District Attorney's Office has determined there is 

insufficient evidence to charge Kevin Callahan regarding the death of Steven Lee.  Kevin Callahan has 

since been released from custody. 
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